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Newsletter Reminder

Melanie Donophan, Salisbury Heritage Secretary

Friendly reminder, the deadline for all news articles,
pictures and flyers is the 10t of each month. Send all
submissions to Lion Melanie Donophan, Salisbury Heritage .
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DISTRICT OFFICERS

DG Wayne D Benjamin, MD
312 River Rd

Chestertown, MD 21620.

Res: 410-778-3767

Cell: 410-708-3994

Email: wdbmd1@verizon.net

1st VDG Mary Alice Carroll
28 Reading Road,

Earleville MD 21919.

Cell: 610-357-2090

Email:
marycarroll12@hotmail.com

CS Kathy Crockett.

26946 Holly Ave.

Crisfield, 21817
Cell:443-783-5822
Email:kctangier@gmail.com

CT Kenneth Roderick

126 Church Hill Farm Lane
Sudlersville MD, 21668

Cell: 410-924-2810
Email:kroderick@gmail.com

District 22B Web Site:

www.e-district.org/sites/22B
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Message from
DISTRICT GOVERNOR

WAYNE BENJAMIN

June 19th will be a time for recognizing all the positive things we have beew able to
accomplish this past year, as well a time to socialize with friends and fellow Lions.

Our soctal committee under the direction of Lion Carol Schoonover has put together a
wonderful day. The 228 Social is being held at the Hyatt in Cambridge, MD.
According to U.S. News ano World Report in 2020, it was the number one resort tn
Maryland. According to Conde Nast in 2020, it was voted number two of top resorts in
the south. You really should make every attempt to be present. At 2:30 pm we will have a
"Round Table' discussion with our international Director Mark Lyown from Brookfield,

Conn. Bveryone is invited. He will be an excellent source for any of You to ask

questions about LCIL and Lions in general. We expect that 'round table' to last about one
hour. Roowm is being provided by the Hyatt.

At 5:20 pwm the social howr will begin. There will be Light hors d'oewvres and drinks of
Your liking. A great time to reconnect with Lions from our district as well as those from

the Multiple district. Part of the Lion experience Ls supposed to be fellowship!

At about &:30 we will begin congregating in the dintng hall. After the initial Pledge,
toasts and blessing, our food will be served by the excellent wait staff of the Hyatt. Food
choices will be noted from previous sign ups. Bveryone will be getting excellent service
as well as an excellent meal. After dinmner, we will begin our program with recognition of
special guests, announcements, awards and the presentation by > Mark, Lyons.
Looking forward to seeing everyone.

~DG wayne Benjamin~
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Golf Tournament

Galena Lions Charities'
4th Annual Golf Tournament

Tuesday, May 25, 2021

Chester River Yacht and Country Club
7738 Quaker Neck Rd., Chestertown MD

Tee Time 9 am Shotgun Start
Door Prizes Hole Contests 50/50 Raffle

Entry Fee: $125/person, $475/Foursome

Includes Cart & Greens Fees; Snacks, Sodas & Beer on the
course: & Buffet Lunch with Cash Bar

Hole Sponsorship $125

To register by May 17, contact:

Doug Walters 410 708 6451 dougchris13@gmail.com
Nancy Wiliams 410-648 5280 glennan22@yahoo.com
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*  Join Us For »*
Preston’s Lions Club

Sunday, May 16, 2021

Join Us For A Day of Fun Bingo

and a Chance to Win a Designer Bag!
so0o00OBOOODOOROOOROOBOOROOBROROROOBROREYS

» Preston Fire Hall
Additional ltems 3680 Choptank Rd, Preston MD. 21655

AVAILABLE:
5050 Bl e Doors Open at 12pm - Games Begm at 2pm

drinks, & bake table, Bonus
Games, Grand Prize Games,
Tag Boards and Tl C KETS
Tricky Tray!!!

Tégh:'ﬂ‘éml des 20 gamv:a

Proceeds Benefit Preston's Lions Club Operation Fund,
Scholarship Fund and Giving back to the Community.

PURCHASE TICKETS: Contact Diana Engle at 410.829.9078
or dianaengle47@yahoo.com for tickets and for more info
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HEBRON LINS CLUB
CHICKEN BARBEQUE

1, CHICKEN, BAKED BEANS, POTATO CHIPS,
ROLL, AND DRINK

SATURDAY,
MAY 29, 2021

$10.00 EACH

PICK UP AT HEBRON LIONS DEN
OR GUY FARMS PRODUCE

11-UNTIL

For tickets contact
Ginny Studley 410-251-8550
Charlene Travers 410-430-5993
Allen Becker 410-428-2579
Or any Hebron Lions Member
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Wore frome the Distutet Gosowss. . ..

JUST ASK

As of today, May 7th, our district, 228, is down §3 members.
This was supposed to be the year of growth. Well, I know,
Covid has not been our friend. However, some clubs have
shown real growth, In the next fifty-four days, I ask each
of you to Look around your communities and discover
people who want to wmake a difference. It is not too late to
Uavite them to help out with a service project or a fund
raiser or come ko an informative meeting, Maybe they won't
Join this year but we can get ahead of the game for our new
Diskrict Grovernor, David S&udte.j. The people we recruit will
rarely ask us about joining. We, Lions, need to make the
initial overture. Our organization, for far too long, has
been on auto pilot. We need to become proactive.

I ask you ohce again to "Just Ask”
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We will be honoring District Governor Wayne Benjamin and First Lady Lynn on Saturday,
June 19, 2021 at the Hyatt Regency Chesapeake Bay, 100 Heron Blvd, Cambridge, MD 21666.
The social hour, with cash bar, will be at 5:30 with program and dinner to follow at 6:30.

The special guests for the evening will be International Director Mark Lyon from Brookfield,
Connecticut and his wife Carolyn.

Menu
Hors d'oeuvres
Dinner Rolls, Garden Salad
Choice of Pan Seared Salmon with Citrus Dill Cream, Molasses Brined Pork Chop with Whiskey Pan
Sauce, Old Bay Chicken Breast with Jus Lie
Roasted Yukon and Red Bliss Potatoes, Young Carrots and Grilled Asparagus,
Desert, Coffee and Tea

The cost of the meal will be $50.00 per person. Please note any dietary restrictions on the attached order
form. Reservations, with checks made out to District 22-B Social, should be mailed to CT Ken
Roderick, 126 Church Hill Farm Ln, Sudlersville, MD 21668 by June 5, 2021.

Seating will be arranged with preferential consideration in the order received. Acknowledgment and
directions will be sent by email. Tickets will be available at the door.

Accommodations for Thursday, Friday, and Saturday nights will be available at the Hyatt Regency
Chesapeake Bay, 100 Heron Blvd, Cambridge, MD 21666 for $218.00 per night plus taxes (a
significant reduction form usual room cost for the month of June). For reservations go

to _https://www.hyatt.com/en-US/group-booking/ CHESA/G-LINB. The deadline for room
reservations at this reduced rate is May 4th.

For further information contact Social Chair Lion Matthew Kempel, 410-490-
6186, mkempel@live.com or Ticket Chair, CT Kenneth Roderick, 410-924-2810,

roderick73@gmail.com.

Business Casual Attire, Black Tie optional
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DISTRICT 22-B SOCIAL RESERVATION FORM

Club
Names of Attendees with meal choice
Salmon Pork Chicken_
Salmon Pork Chicken
Salmon Pork Chicken
Salmon Pork Chicken
Salmon Pork Chicken__
Number of Tickets @ $50.00 each = $

Seating Preference

Dietary Concerns

Your Name Phone

Email

Make checks payable to: District 22-B Social

Mail to: CT Ken Roderick, 126 Church Hill Farm Ln, Sudlersville, MD 21668
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Lions Clubs International
District 22-B Charitable Foundation

April 30, 2021

On 19 June 2021, Lions District 22-B will be holding their Annual District Governor’s
Social event at the Hyatt Regency in Cambridge, Maryland. As part of that event, a
silent auction will be held, with the proceeds to benefit the District 22-B Charitable
Foundation, a 501(C)3 organization benefiting the citizens of the Eastern Shore of
Maryland. Grants are given to local Lions Clubs for such things as disaster relief, a
reader for the MAC Center for low vision seniors, and a program for at-risk youth. This
year, we will be funding assistance for rehabilitation of persons with low vision.
Donations to this event are welcomed and are tax deductible. The tax-exempt number is
52-2363403. Please let Lion Carol Schoonover, josh4bryce@yahoo.com, 410-713-
2295, know if and what you are donating so provisions can be made. Anything you can
provide for our auction will be greatly appreciated.

John Lawrence

105 Acorn Dr
Chestertown, MD 21620
Tel: 410-725-0150
lions@johnlawrence.name
Foundation Chairman
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\ Lions Clubs International

FOUNDATION

Donations

[ want to thank the individuals and clubs that have donated to LCIF. The donations are down due to clubs
not being able to have fundraisers because of the Pandemic. Individuals of a club can make donations and it
can go toward a Melvin Jones Fellow (MJF) or Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow (PMJF) for them and their
club gets credit for the donation. Clubs can make donations that will go to installments for MJF or PMJF,
some clubs have enough money in installments in LCIF to qualify someone as a MJF or PMJF.

Model Club

Currently we have only 3 Model Clubs in the District, we are still looking to get a couple more clubs to
become a model club before the end of the campaign, which has been extended until June 2022, but clubs
have until June 2023 to make their final pledge amounts. If your club is interested please contact have your
club’s LCIF coordinator or Club president get in touch with myself or PDG Wayne Cole for further assistance.

“Campaign 100"

LCIF has extended “Campaign 100” through June 2022, due to Coronavirus. LCIF is requesting if your club
chooses not be a model club then have your Club donate $100.00 per member yearly until the campaign is
completed. This donation can be through fundraisers, businesses, family members, friends or personal.
Remember all donations can go towards a MJF for someone in your club, community or yourself. If you
should have any questions about LCIF and Campaign 100, please contact either one of us: LCIF District
Coordinators: Lion Frankie csbennett@comcast.net or PDG Wayne waynecole66@hotmail.com
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20" Anniversary
Region IV Zone III
Lions Clubs
Golf Tournament

In honor of
PID Richard Liebno

Support the Tournament
Place a $5.00 Patron Ad
in the Program

Send names and donations to
Lion Martin Bonura, Tournament Treasurer
1743 Deer Park Road
Finksburg, MD 21048
Checks Payable to Region IV Zone III Golf Tournament
Submit No Later Than May 18, 2021
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20t Annual
Lions Golf Tournament

in Honor of Richard Liebno

% E_D
|

To BENEFIT
THE AMERICAN DIABETES ASSOCIATION
THE LIONS VISION RESEARCH FOUNDATION, INC.
LIONS HEARING & SPEECH ACTION

Friday ~ May 28t~ 2021 ~ Shotgun Start ~ 7:30 a.m.
$90 per golfer
Oakmont Green Golf Course
2290 Golfview Lane, Hampstead, MD 21074

Hosted by 6 Lions Clubs in Region IV Zone IIl of Carroll County: Deer Park, Freedom District,
Greater Carroll, Roaring Run, South Carroll Lioness-Lions and Taylorsville-Winfield

For more information, call: 410.795.8174
Tournament Chair Lion Gary Buchman or e-mail: gary.buchman@gmail.com
Please list golfer information
(name, address, phone # and email address)
on the back of this form and mail with $90 per golfer
checks payable to Lions Clubs Zone Il Fundraiser

c/o Tournament Treasurer Lion Martin Bonura

1743 Deer Park Road, Finksburg, MD 21048
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WE SERVE

With 1.5 million men and women who are active in
community projects in more than 48,000 clubs in
over 212 countries and geographic locations, Lions
Club International is the world’'s largest service
organization. In 1925, Helen Keller challenged Lions
to become "knights of the blind in the crusade
against darkness," and we accepted. Today, sight
programs remain one of our defining causes.

For the 20" year, local Lions Clubs - Deer Park,
Freedom District, Greater Carroll, Roaring Run,
South Carroll and Taylorsville-Winfield - are joining
forces to raise funds for the American Diabetes
Association® (ADA), the Lions Vision Research
Foundation, Inc. (LVRF), and Lions District 22W
Hearing Preservation, Awareness, and Action.
Lions support local and wide-scale efforts to control
and prevent diabetes and diabetic retinopathy, the
leading cause of vision loss in U.S. adults. The
mission of the ADA® is to prevent and cure diabetes
and improve the lives of all people affected by
diabetes. The primary purpose of the LVRF is to
support low vision research and rehabilitation to
minimize the disabilities caused by low vision and
blindness, education, and patient care in low vision
(uncorrectable vision loss). Lions District 22W
Hearing and Speech Action Program provides low
cost hearing aids to those in our local community
who meet the criteria for hearing aid assistance.

All funds raised at this golf tournament will be used
exclusively for these organizations. Your support
makes a difference in the lives of those affected by
diabetes, low vision and hearing loss.
By joining your local Lions Club you can bring about
positive changes in your community.

Have you considered becoming a Lion?

join22WLions@gmail.com
LIONS MAKE GREAT THINGS HAPPEN!

RICHARD LIEBNO, PAST
INTERNATIONAL DIRECTOR,
from Westminster, Maryland, USA,

was elected to serve a two-year term as a director of
Lions Clubs International at the association’s 98
International Convention held in Honolulu, Hawaii,
2015.

A Charter member of the Deer Park Lions Club since
1974, he has held many offices within the association,
including club president, district campus club
chairperson, district extension chairperson, club
treasurer, cabinet secretary, district governor and
council chairperson.

In recognition of his service to the association, Past
Director Liebno has received numerous awards,
including the Club President Excellence Award, a
Membership Key Award, a Leadership Award and an
International  President's Award. He is also a
Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow.

In addition to his Lions activities, Past International
Director Liebno is active in numerous professional and
community organizations, including the Western
Maryland Railway Historical Society and Grace
Lutheran Church.

He is retired from the sales and marketing industry.
Past International Director Liebno is married to Grace,
who is also a Lion.

In 2000, Lion Dick Liebno had a vision for the Lions
Clubs in Region IV, Zone Il to work together on a golf
tournament. This allowed the clubs to support worthy
Lions causes and the participants to enjoy a great day
of golf while helping the community. Please join us for
this Special 20t Annual event in honor of Past
International Director Richard Liebno!

This Golf outing will be subject to any and
all Covid restrictions in place on May 28th.
This may change some of the “normal”
protocols for this type of event. We
appreciate your support and
understanding as we focus on a great day
of golf that supports our 3 great causes for
the 20th year in a row!
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20™ ANNUAL

LiONS GOLF TOURNAMENT
IN HONOR OF

RICHARD LIEBNO

To Benefit
American Diabetes
Associatione
Lions Vision Research
Foundation, Inc.
District 22W Hearing &
Speech Action Program

Lions Clubs Region IV
Zone lll (Carroll County)
Fund Raiser
Friday, May 28, 2021
7:30 a.m.

Oakmont Green Golf Course
2290 Golfview Lane

Hampstead, MD 21074
(410) 374-1500




Facilitator: Lion
Michael A. Shavatt,
Chair, District 22-C
Childhood Cancer
Committee

Participants:
Children’s National
Medical Center,
University of
Maryland Medical
Center, and Lion Viki
Peltier, Chair, District
22-W Childhood
Cancer Committee.

Live Broadcast

Monday. May
14. 2021
S:00 DM

Lions Clubs worldwide are
responding to a new threat in
our communities... Childhood
Cancer and other blood borne
diseases.

Join us via ZOOM on Monday,
May 17 at 8:00 PM to hear how
parents with children diagnosed
with cancer face many daily
hurtles that informed Lions Clubs
can help heal. Presenters will
provide an overview of family,
child-life issues and how clubs
can

effectively ease the burden on
families and scarce community
resources.

(insert Zoom Link Address)

e This program is an educational
presentation, part of the 99th
Annual Multiple District 22
Convention. The presentation is
being recorded and will be
available for future viewing on

YouTube.
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CASH BINGO
THURSDAY, MAY 20, 2021
SALISBURY MOOSE LODGE

DOORS OPEN 5:00, BINGO BEGINS 6:30

TO BENEFIT HEBRON LIONS CLUB
CHARITABLE PROJECTS

TICKETS — PURCHASE BY APRIL 20, 2021 - $15
APRIL 21,2021 - MAY 20, 2021 - $20
$25 AT THE DOOR

FOR TICKETS CALL:
410 713-4980
410 251-8550

SPECIAL GAMES CHINESE AUCTION
RAFFLE 50/50
INSTANTS FOOD

SPONSORED BY HEBRON LIONS CLUB
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PRESTON LIONS
HOST
CABINET MEETING
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District Governor presented service awards to three Cambridge Lions at a recent meeting,
Kenny Thomas, 55 years; Charlie Bauman, 50 years and Glenn Bramble, 30 years
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Lions Support the 2021 RMHC Red Shoe Shuffle

On April the 10" at Martin Sutton Park in Ridgely, MD the Ridgely Lions along with “Team Ethan”, also known
as the Frey family participated in the 10" Annual Ronald McDonald House Charities’ (RMHC) Red Shoe Shuffle,
For 10 years this successful fundraiser has been one of the most successful events for the RMHC. The dedicat-
ed RMHC sponsors and volunteers with over 1600 registered runners and walkers including the Lions and
“Team Ethan” helped the RMHC-Maryland set a new record for funds raised by a Red Shoe Shuffle - $416,000
dollars. That’s right the 10™ Annual RMHC Red Shoe Shuffle exceeded their goal of $350K with a tally to date
of $420,000 dollars. To learn more about the Ronald McDonald House Charities and their 2021 RSS fundraiser
go to www.rmhcmaryland.org or go to www.Facebook.com/2021RedShoeShuffle .

Ridgely Lions & “Team Ethan” gather at Martin Sutton Park to support the 10" Annual Ronald McDonald
House Charities Red Shoe Shuffle 5K

The Lions Clubs in the Lions Clubs International’s District 228 (MD Eastern Shore) raised $2,100 dollars for the Ronald
McDenald House., The following Lions Clubs participated and contributed to the RMHC- Cambridge Lions Club,
Chesapeake City Lions Club, Chestertown Lions Club, Conowingo Lions Club, Crisfield Lions Club, Crisfield Lioness
Lions Club, Denton Lions Club, Easton Lions Club, Federalsburg Lions Club, Galena Lions Club, Hurlock Lions Club,
Kent Island Lions Club, Millington Lions Club, Ocean City Lions Club, Preston Lions Club, Ridgely Lions Club, Rising Sun
Lions Club, Sharptown Lions Club, Snow Hill Lions Club and Trappe Lions Club. Congratulations to the Ronald
McDonald House Charities Maryland on the success of their fundraiser and a special thanks to the RMHC staff and
volunteers, the families and patients who have utilized the Ronald McDonald House and the dedicated participants
who support the RSS year in and year out. See you next year!! It still not too late to donate to the Ronald McDonald
House Charities Maryland — go to www.rmhcmaryland.org

Lions clubs are groups of men and women who identify needs within the community and work together to fulfill
those needs. For more information or to get involved with the Ridgely Lions Club, please contact Lion Dave Davis at
443.786-2547 or ridgelylions{@verizen.net .

Lions Clubs International is the world's largest service club organization with 1.40 million members in approximately
46,000 clubs in 210 countries and geographical areas around the world. Since 1917, Lions clubs have aided the blind
and visually impaired and made a strong commitment to sight preservation and community service throughout the

world. For more information about Lions Clubs International, visit the Web site at www lionsclubs.org,
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Thank you to our
Red Boot Sponsors

v J.P. Morgan

v Maryland District 22B Lions
Clubs

v McCormick & Company

v My Cleaning Service

v The Kahlert.Foundation

Pictured: Rion the Lion, Ethan Frey
and Lion Dave Davis
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0C Liowns visit 4Steps Therapeutic Riding Proqram to Learn aboutb their services
and present a check, 4Steps works with children and adullts with physical,
emotional & behavioral health issues. Horses help riders feel better emotionally
and physically and riding can improve mood and reduce anxiely. Pictured (L-R
front row) are OC Lions Director Douq Parks, 4Steps Executive Director Sandy
Winter, 0C Lions 1st Vice President Scott Stark and King Lion Mike Hooper,
Riding is 0C Lion Greg Burgan,

0C Lion Sean Williams receives recogunition for 18 years of Lions
service i Bcean City and the surrounding community. Pictured is
Williams (right) receiving the award from King Lion Mike Hooper .

Volume 15 | Issue 4 Lions District 22B Newsletter



" F

HOME CLU
DISTRICT GOVE
NORMAN H.CATt

DISTRICT Z.
|978-197°

Bee Miller Executive Director of Diakonia recently spoke to the Ocean Ciby
Lions Club about services offered. Diakonia is the only comprehensive
provider of emerqgency services for men, women, and families on the Lower
Shore of MA and provides emergency housing and food assistance. Services
have expanded ko include case manaqgement, housing assistance, homeless
prevention, and vebteran services. Presenting the check (L-R) are Lions Scott
Stark 1st Vice President, Milkke Hooper King Lion, Diakonia Executive Director
Bee Miller, and 2nd Vice President Bill Christmas.
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HURLOCK LIONS CLUB
ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT
$100.00 HOLE SPONSOR FORM

The Hurlock Lions Club will be holding their annual golf tournament on
Saturday July 10, 2021 at Hoopers Landing Golf Course in Seaford, Delaware.

We are a non-profit organization and serve Northern Dorchester County.

We provide Scholarships to North Dorchester High, support local youth activities,
Support Wilmer Eye Institute, Pre screen, Pre-K and Kindergarten children's eyes,
provide eyeglasses and exams for those who can't afford them. We also provide food
baskets for the needy. This is just a few of the many projects we support
throughout the community, yearly.

We know times are tough right now, so you can imagine how much more difficult
our job is. We are looking to you for HELP in supporting our local charities

WE WOULD LIKE TO THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT

Make all checks Payable to:  Hurlock Lions Club

PO Box 456
Hurlock Md 21643
Lion:
Sponsor Name:
Check # Other Donation

Questions or Info Contact
Email Buddy: bparker2011@comcast.net or call: 410 463 1294 cell
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HURLOCK LIONS CLUB

ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT
SATURDAY, JULY 10th, 2021
SIGN IN/'REFRESHMENTS 8:00 AM
9:00 AM SHOTGUN START

HOOPERS LANDING GOLF COURSE
1019 W. LOCUST ST.
SEAFORD DELAWARE 19973

FOUR SEPARATE HOLE IN ONE PRIZES
1st, 2nd, 3rd place winners will receive
4 rounds of golf at local courses
many, many door prizes
Buffet style meal will be served after contest

ENTRY FORM - CAPTAINS CHOICE

Captain 1 2
3 4
Phone e-mail

Longest drive -- Straightest drive -- Closest to the pin
Putting contest -Many Door prizes

Return entry form by July 7th, 2021
Email Buddy: bparker2011@comcast.net or call: 410 463 1294 cell
To: Hurlock Lions Club Donation- $70.00 per player

P O Box 456 $280.00 per team
Hurlock, MD 21643
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Sudlersville Lion’s Club Happenings

The Sudlersville Lion’s Club sponsored their annual Easter Egg Hunt
At Richard Brusca’s Nursery
Last year we had to cancel it because of Covid. We weren’t sure how things would go this year,
but it was a great success! The Easter Bunny was there to help us out and the children were
able to get their pictures with the bunny. A hay ride and finding eggs was top priority. We had
125 children show up. Everyone wore masks and social distancing. It was great to see the
children, they needed this community gathering. There were prizes for the gold and silver egg
in three age categories and prizes for the most eggs found.
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Past Dlstriet Governor Palton L. Mann

1932-2021

PDG Dalton (Dal) Mann was born on December 18, 1932 in Manns Harbor, NC. Upon graduation from East
Carolina University with a degree in Mathematics in 1955, he joined the United States Air Force where he had
various duties including flight navigator during the Viet Nam war. In 1967, he moved to the DC area stationed
at the Pentagon as a computer systems analyst. Upon retiring as a Lt. Colonel, he continued working first at
the Pentagon and later in the White House communications room.

During his time in the DC area, he was very active in the National Recreation and Park Association, serving on
several national committees, and the Maryland Recreation and Parks Associations. This work continued after
moving to the Eastern Shore.

In 1995, Lion Dal retired, moved to Preston, MD, and joined the Hurlock Lions Club, having been recruited by
his good friend Lion Cal Butt. He served as Club President for 2 years, Club Secretary for several years, and
other positions within his club. From 2004-2005, he served ad District Governor of District 22-B, the Eastern
Shore of Maryland.

PDG Dal did not stop there. He continued to serve at the District and Multi-District levels in many capacities,
including District Secretary, District Treasurer, 22-B Social Chair, 22-B Communications Chair as well as chair
of several Multi-District committees. He served for several years as Secretary of the Lions Vision Research
Foundation (LVRF) to which he devoted many years of effort. In 2010, he co-founded the LVRF Aim for Sight
sporting clays tournament, which has raised over $100,000 since.

Lion Dal epitomized the Lions motto - We Serve. He gave tirelessly and was a great, respected Lion. He was
recognized by receiving a LCI Presidential Medal from President Jimmy Ross, a LCI Leadership Medal from
President Frank Moore, a Progressive Melvin Jones Fellowship and a Diamond Darley Travers Fellowship.

Lion Dal passed away on April 9, 2021. He is survived by his brother, Harry C. Mann of Manns Harbor, NC and
his daughter, Linda L. Mann, of Springfield, VA. Dal was preceded in death by his wife Marjorie Batts Mann
and his sons, Raymond Carl Mann and William Guy Mann.
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